Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee

July 2, 2018 
 Minutes Final

7PM Call to order, Ken Waugh, co-chair
Confirmation of Quorum:  confirmed
Agenda Approved for July 2, 2018 meeting
4-0
Minutes Approved from June 4, 2018 meeting
4-0

Announcements/Introductions/Presentation:
Dave Battle:  Alaska Dept of Fish and Game:  Dave is in Girdwood and will be setting bear trap for brown bear as well as attending PSAC meeting.
Citations – accidental feeding of wildlife violation $300 plus $10 surcharge.
Intentional feeding of wildlife is misdemeanor, and is rarely the citation.

Citations are not typically written on trash pick-up day by AST or ADF&G.  

Photo of bear in trash can be used to support issuance of citations.  Include date/time, location, witness observation.

Whittier PD can issue citations, as can ADF&G and AST.  It is recommended that Girdwood residents contact WPD for assistance as WPD is available in Girdwood and will provide the quickest response.
Mike Edgington asks who is cited – owner of the trash is responsible.

Public Safety Reports:
WPD Update (WPD Interim Chief Greg Russell)
Gearing up for Forest Fair. Officers on staff and on call on staggered schedule, using substation as a base.
Bear issue:  info flyer prepared for Forest Fair vendors. Citations may to be issued for repeat offenders.

Group discusses what constitutes behavior that would cited:  lack of bear proof container, leaving trash unsecured, etc.  Dave Battle was introduced and provided info on ADF&G.
Stats:  working out kinks in reporting stats.

APD Traffic enforcement on Seward Highway is helpful influence on commute between Portage and Girdwood

Information to be transmitted via social media on the GBOS page. 


Police Substation communication of office location, local phone number will be forthcoming
Forest Fair Feedback: Brian Holliman, Greatland Towing, local towing service.  Brian anticipates additional need for towing service in Girdwood over Forest Fair, including neighborhood roads.  He’s asking if there should be a plan with WPD for towing in Girdwood.  Greatland Towing is under contract with Forest Fair to keep Forest Fair grounds area clear.

Voters approved ticketing for parking enforcement, however enforcement is not yet taking place as it is being added to the contract with WPD and details are being worked out.  WPD does have SOA authority re: hydrants, lane restriction, stop sign infringement and those vehicles can be towed.  Handling vehicles stopped for DUI is up to police officer.  

Three officers are moving on from WPD, there are 12 applicants to fill these positions.

GFRI Update (Chief Michelle Weston)

Fire Department responds to 3-5 calls per day.  
GFRI is actively seeking more Girdwood residents to volunteer on the Fire Department.

Fire Dept concerns regarding Forest Fair:
Burn Ban in effect – no campfires, no fireworks.  
Incident command bus will be in Girdwood for the weekend.

10 people staffing fire department through weekend – seeking better map of the vendor booths from Forest Fair Committee.

GBOS Public Safety Supervisor report (Robert Snitzer): No report.

Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee is a sub-committee to the Girdwood Board of Supervisors

Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Old Business:

1) Discuss Forest Fair preparations: Some discussed previously.
Mike Opalka states that Forest Fair is looking for Security help, pay is $10 per hour, must be over 21.
Concern about religious orders preaching at the fair.  
Forest Fair is working with attorney to understand parameters of injunction.

2) Discuss Alaskaman event SAT July 21, 2018

Route discussed with Alaskaman organizers.

Overview is that athletes swim Resurrection Bay, Bike Seward Highway to Girdwood, Run in Girdwood for a total of 26 miles on trails and mountain.

Group provides their own medics, support staff.
Turnoff to Girdwood is a choke point with biking and running.

Anticipate choke points in Girdwood at the T Intersection and Daylodge Parking lot.

Volunteers are needed – sign up on line.

Likely to have a joint meeting with all interested parties in Girdwood with race organizer.

3) Review status of Operating procedures of PSAC
To be discussed at LUC meeting in August.
Robert Snitzer wants to make sure that PSAC is aware of the conversation regarding appointment process (GBOS appoints PSAC board), and voting by only the board instead of all public.

Group discusses why the PSAC board was originally appointed by GBOS – and why the structure might change.
Kyle Kelley states GTC is an advocacy user group.  PSAC purpose is to provide sounding board for community in case of service issues with police department. Most commissions in Anchorage are appointed. A straw poll could be used to determine the public interest in particular decisions.  Community Councils, such as LUC, are elected among the membership.

Group generally states that the current operating rules are working well.  Perhaps another model will come about after contract renewal.
4) DOT Response to Alyeska Highway directional signage
No update since the last meeting.  DOT has declined to provide the signage, and Mandy has sent them a letter requesting reconsideration.  Mandy Hawes is continuing to work on this with DOT.
5) Discuss Community Public Safety outreach opportunities
Forest Fair - complete
Drug takeback day October – more planning TBA
Violent intruders/Active shooters/Stop the Bleed- within the last 6 months – return to this in the fall.
New business
6) Review information from APD and WPD for upcoming contract
Both departments to meet with PSAC in August, more info tba.
Greg Russell states he’s met with Chief Doll – friendly arrangement re operations and Girdwood contract.
7) Timberline Road traffic volume and speed
End of Timberline getting a lot more traffic.  Attraction of Virgin Creek Falls trailhead. Ask for WPD to monitor traffic speed on weekends.
Ken Waugh adds that early AM commuters on Alyeska Highway are speeding up, distracted with cell phones, drifting in to bike path swoops, etc.

Public Comment:

None
Other Business (Roundtable Comments from the Board):
Mike Opalka thanks APD for service on Highway and WPD for great service during contract.
Adjourn 9PM
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